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 PASTORôS NOTE Ǉ 

 
 
I am the true vine, and my Father is the gardener. He cuts off 
every branch in me that bears no fruit, while every branch that 
does bear fruit he prunes so that it will be even more fruitful. 
You are already clean because of the word I have spoken to 
you.  Remain in me, as I also remain in you. No branch can 
bear fruit by itself; it must remain in the vine. Neither can you 
bear fruit unless you remain in me. 

I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I 
in you, you will bear much fruit; apart from me you can do 
nothing.   John 15:1ï5 
 
 
 

O ur lives are subject to change in this world. Unfortunate-ly, not all changes are pleasant and welcome. Sometimes 
we feel like a branch has been cut off the vine of our life. The 
dead ones we can understand. Itôs the ones that still have some 
life in them that hurt the most. Those are the times we need to 
turn to Christ, the everlasting vine, to find strength and perse-
verance. 
 

 Some changes are sudden, as if someone just slammed 
a door shut. One day things were good, or at least acceptable, 
and then suddenly everything changed and daylight melted 
away to darkness. 
 

 Not every change is like that though. Some are more 
gradual. You can see the darkness creeping in like a fog roll-
ing in over a hill. You try to prepare yourself for it, but you 
canôt stop it.  
 

 My hearing is somewhat stable for the time being. I 
thank God for that. But in the past, each time it has dropped, it 
has done so suddenly. The hearing aids help quite a bit, but 
they fail me at times too. I really would like them to perform 
better. Come to think of it, I would just as soon have my ears 
function normally, but they arenôt listening to my complaint, 
or are unable to fix themselves. 
 

 Are you going through a change in life? Perhaps a 
physical one where the tent you live in (your body) is showing 
its age? There comes a time when the doctor canôt fix things. 
The medications donôt cut it. The devices fall short. 

 

So we are ambassadors for Christ, God making his appeal through us. We beseech you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God. 
II Corinthians 5:20 
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SESSION (meets second Monday at 7:00 p.m.) 

2016 2017 2018 

Don Perkins, Property/Finance Margaret Jensen, Personnel Deb Zieman, Congregational Life 

Margaret Caldwell, Evangelism Sue Wolters, Christian Education Gary Marshall, Stewardship/Mission 

Verle Summers, Nominating Cynthia Poots, Worship Rachel Summers, Clerk 

BOARD OF DEACONS (meets as called) 

2016 2017 2018 

Pam Moore Joy Osborn-Daniels Phyllis Wood 

Kristin Titus Lori Vos Doneta Sullivan 

 Jill Hook Tiffany Lehrman 

 

OO
UU

RR
  CC

HH
UU

RR
CC

HH
  AA

TT
  WW

OO
RR

KK
  

 

ORGANIZATIONS AND MEETING TIMES 

Sunday School Sundays at 9:15 a.m. 

Evangelism Committee As needed. 

Christian Education Committee As needed 

Worship Committee Last Sunday following Worship 

Personnel Committee As needed 

Stewardship/Missions Committee As announced 

Congregational Life Committee As needed 

Property/Finance Committee Third Tuesday of middle month of each quarter 

U.P. Youth Fellowship As announced 

Womenôs Circles Dolores Circle, Third Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. 
Ruth Circle, Second Thursday at 6:30 p.m. 

Radio Ministry ï KCOB AM 1280 & FM 95.9  LIVE on Sunday mornings at 10:30 a.m. 

STAFF AND MINISTRIES 

Pastor & Moderator Rev. Donald Freeman 417-9376 

Secretary Linda Rex 275-1204 

Choir Director Cynthia Freeman 792-7177 

Organist  Jean Ibbotson 791-7114 

Custodian  Ann Raygor 791-9321 

Financial Secretary Mary Griffith 792-4209 

Assistant Financial Secretary Pam Moore 792-4251 

Sunday School Superintendent Jill Hook 792-4274 

Assistant S. S. Superintendent Joy Osborn-Daniels 791-7232  

Treasurer Cynthia Poots 792-7718 

Librarian Betty Hanbeck 792-1142 

Prayer Tree Leader Kathy Ellis 792-5219 

Church Office hours: Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 8:30 a.m. ï 2:15 p.m. 
209 N. 2nd Ave. E.,  Newton,  Iowa  50208-3243 

phone (641) 792-4158   e-mail  unitedpres@iowatelecom.net 
Website: unitedpresbyterianchurchnewton.org 
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 Perhaps it is a relational change. 
Things just arenôt the way they used to be. 
A relationship once strong and joyful has 
become distant. Your heart hurts and you 
would trade my hearing problem for it in an 
instant. 
 

 God has sufficient sustaining grace 
for every change in life. It is especially for 
times like these that Jesus said that He is 
with us always. He experienced death with 
us in order to bring us life. He endured the 
darkness to bring us back into the light. 
 

 He didnôt turn away from the suffer-
ing He faced so that He could bring us 
through ours. He is there for us when we 
need Him. He is there for us always. That is 
the beginning of our healing. 

(continued from page 1) 
 

 

 He calls on us to remain in Him, for 
in Him is life. He is the vine and we are the 
branches, and He is ever at work to make 
our life more fruitful. That means when 
something gets clipped in our life, God can 
still bring about much fruit if we will remain 
close to Him. 
 

 Jesus says, If you remain in me and I 
in you, you will bear much fruit. Trust Him 
in this. 

 
In His love, 

 
 
 
 

Don 
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LIFE OF THE CHURCH 

AMBASSADOR DEADLINE is the second to last Monday of odd months. The church office 
invites news items, announcements, calendar events, and joys and concerns. If you are a leader 
in the church, please be conscientious about getting relevant information to Linda in a timely 
manner for publication. 

Please keep the office updated concerning prayer needs. If there is a need that should be added 
to or deleted from the prayer request list, please call Linda at 792-4158, e-mail unit-
edpres@iowatelecom.net, leave a note in the secretaryôs box, or stop into the office and leave 
your message in person.  

If your address has changed, or your mail has been temporarily stopped or forwarded, 
please notify the church office and help us reduce return-postage expenses. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF SESSION MEETING - Highlights of the monthly Session meet-
ings are reported so members and friends can be informed of discussions held and de-
cisions made. This report follows the Sessionôs approving of the minutes, so the fol-
lowing items are from the May and June meetings. Please contact a Session member 
with comments/questions.   

In addition to routine business items, 

§ Pastor Don reported on the health and prayer concerns of the congregation and friends, 
highlighting recent hospital and parish calls. He also reported on the joint community wor-
ship at Maytag Bowl, where the weather was hot and the power went out during the service, 
but it went well otherwise. He offered the book Honest Evangelism to session members who 
wanted a copy, and reported that the cassette recording of Sundayôs services is no longer 
working, is an outdated technology, and will need to be addressed. Options for replacement 
were discussed. Pastor Don also mentioned that a disc was received from LifeTouch with 
digital church directory files. The possibility of making it accessible to members was dis-
cussed.   

§ Rachel Summers reported on communications received from Progress Industries and 
Menaul School.   

§ Deb Zieman reported a good response for the Discover Hope presentation and potluck. She 
also reported on Vacation Bible School, and on tentative dates for the church potluck and 
ice cream picnic. 

§ Sue Wolters reported that there would be no summer Sunday School or opening exercises, 
except that the Merriwed Class would continue to meet. Fall Sunday School Kickoff will be 
September 11th. VBS will be held at First Lutheran and First Presbyterian June 20 -24, with 
joint worship with all three churches at First Lutheran on June 26. 

§ Cynthia Poots reported that communion was served to 63 people during worship services on 
Sunday, May 1st, and to 63 June 5th. 

§ Margaret Jensen reported on information received about changes in FLSA overtime pay 
regulations.  

§ Discussion was held concerning selecting a local mission; Discover Hope was selected as 
our local mission project for 2016.  

§ Rod Brouwer from ñGrace Without Bordersò will be the guest speaker on July 3rd in Pastor 
Donôs absence. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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HOSPITALIZED IN JUNE: Russ Blumeyer (Park Centre, 500 1st St. N., Rm. 9).   

IF YOU KNOW OF A HOSPITALIZED person who would like for the church 
family to be notified, please contact Linda at the church office. Those reported to 
the church office will be listed in the bulletin and newsletter.  

SINCERE CONDOLENCES to the family of Ruth Adams, who passed away on June 20th.  

SINCERE CONDOLENCES to the Hammer family. Margaret Hammer, Jerryôs mother, 
passed away on June 28th. 

IF YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS UNABLE TO ATTEND CHURCH and would appre-
ciate receiving the worship bulletin by mail, please notify Linda at the church office.    

THE ñPRAYER TREEò is a telephone chain for the purpose of enlisting prayers when a 
member or friend of the church is in need. Remember this ministry when you become aware of 
a need, and call Kathy Ellis (792-5219) to begin a chain of prayer for that need. Donôt hesitate 
to share your need with your church family. If you are a link in the chain, please be very consci-
entious about accurately passing on the request and praying promptly for the need.  

2
nd
 SUNDAY DEACONôS FUND ï ñLoose-changeò offering on the 2nd Sunday of each 

month goes to the Deaconôs Fund, along with donations designated as such. Designate your do-
nation by writing ñdeaconsò on the ñforò line of your check, enclose it in any offering envelope 
and write on the envelope the amount that is for the Deacon Fund, or use one of the ñDeacon 
Fundò envelopes in a pew rack. Deacons minister to many needs of the congregation. In addi-
tion to supporting this ministry financially, please remember to give them your prayer support. 

I-CUBS GAMEñPlease let Deb Zieman know if you would like to join this outing. Itôs a 1:00 
p.m. game on Sunday, August 21st, so the plan is to leave from the church. Tickets  are $11 
(assistance is available if needed). Reserve yours with Deb. 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS for September/October will be available August 21st in both regular 
and large-print editions. Please ask an usher for a copy or pick up a copy from the table in the 
narthex. If you are homebound and would like to receive a copy of this devotional, please con-
tact your elder or deacon or the church office.  

A HEARING ASSISTIVE DEVICE is available for those who need help hearing during the 
worship service. If you have difficulty hearing, please feel free to talk with Ben Clayton, who 
can show you how to use this new technology to improve your worship experience.  

THE DEADLINE FOR BULLETIN ITEMS is 8:30 a.m. each Wednesday. The church office 
invites news items, announcements, calendar events, and joys and concerns. If you are a leader 
in the church, please be conscientious about getting relevant information to Linda in a timely 
manner for publication. Please keep the office updated concerning prayer needs. If there is a 
need that should be added to or deleted from the prayer request list, please call Linda at 792-
4158, e-mail unitedpres@iowatelecom.net, leave a note in the secretaryôs box, or stop into the 
office and leave your message in person.  

100
th
 BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONðYou are invited to come to the church 

fellowship hall between 2:00 and 4:00 p.m. on Sunday, September 18th to cele-
brate Charles Korteôs 100th birthday!  

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 


